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The public wants the 101 corridor “improved” but doesn’t want to pay for it.  This rules out funding options which follow the traditional solution of the public paying for expansion of the highway.  While a case can be made that the public always pays for improvements to the highway, it isn’t necessarily true.





In many instances, residential and industrial developers pay for constructing new roadways or improving existing ones.  You might argue that only happens when they’re building new housing developments or business parks. It’s true they willingly pay for this work because 1, they won’t get the permit to proceed unless they build the roads the city wants, and 2, they can pass the costs on to the buyers of the new homes and industrial buildings.





I think we can agree that businesses are willing to pay for public improvements as long it can be a chargable business expense. This opens up whole new avenues of possibilities.





Let’s note one very important phenomena associated with travel and traffic that is overlooked by almost everyone.  THIS IS VERY IMPORTANT!!! Every trip we make, other than to visit a friend at home, either starts or ends at a business.  The business can be an employer, a retail store, a hospital, a government building, a coffee shop, a golf course, etc.,etc.  But the important item to remember is that ALL traffic, other than that visit to a friend, benefits a business. (And even then gas stations benefit)  And “benefits” is the operative word here.





WHY THEN SHOULDN’T BUSINESS PAY FOR TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENTS?





If the answer is that they should, the questions become,  “How do we equitably assess each businesses it’s fair share?”; “ How much will it cost a business?”, and, “ How will they pass the cost on?”


  


If we take the numbers used in the recent failed attempt to have the voters pay for the “fix” with a sales tax increase, the total cost is about $25 million a year.  Using data from California labor statistics, Sonoma County has 236,000 employed persons.  This works out to about $106 per year per employee, or $2 per week per employee (5 cents per hour). Is this really too much to ask business to contribute to get 101 fixed? 





How business will pass the cost on is another question. Based on the above numbers however, I think the amount is so small that it could be absorbed or passed on at a pennies per item price increase.





The roar you are now going to hear from the business community is, “But we can’t do that!!!”





I have a saying, “If you keep doing what you’re doing, you’ll keep getting what you’ve got.” There is no way to solve this problem without changing something.  This is a case where the traditional solution of asking for more public money to solve the problem was tried and isn’t an option anymore.  The public has turned down increasing their own taxes to pay for it.





The business community will work together to minimize the expenditure of their own money.  If a solution based on a payroll tax seems iminent, the business community will work to ensure that a cost effective solution will be implemented.  But if the public doesn’t care, the legislators won’t act and it will be business as usual.





The public can either pressure the Supervisors to involve business in a big way to resolve the traffic problem by paying for construction or it can sit in traffic forever. 





Whether or not the 101 corridor gets improved is up to the public.


